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Friends working together
Just look at what we accomplished together in 
2015:

•	Madison Audubon continued to restore and 
enhance some of the state’s most endangered 
habitats for wildlife, including prairie, savan-
na, oak woodland, and wetland habitats. The 
recent purchase of 96 acres at Faville Grove 
(see opposite page) enables us to protect and 
restore still more critical habitat. 

•	Several thousand individuals enjoyed learn-
ing about our relationship with the natural 
world. They included visitors and volunteers 
at our sanctuaries, interns in our ecological 
restoration and education programs, kids in 
our various classroom, after-school, and com-
munity-based education programs, field trip 
participants, attendees at our Evenings With 
Audubon series, and even visitors to our Face-
book and web pages. 

•	Working together with our conservation part-
ners, we’ve made some headway advocating for 
protection of the environment despite strong 
political headwinds. We saw a great example 
of this this year when you lobbied successfully 
for the reauthorization of the Knowles-Nelson 
Stewardship Program, which helps to fund the 
purchase of natural lands around the state.

It is tremendously gratifying to see such progress 
in all three of Madison Audubon’s mission areas—
habitat, education and advocacy—all made possible 
by the hard work and generous financial support of 
many good friends, including lots of new ones and 
those we have been lucky to know for years. 

We lost two longtime friends recently, Marga-
ret Winston and Liz Middleton, who graciously 
remembered Madison Audubon in their estate 
plans (see p. 11). We are grateful that their love of 
nature, including special places like Goose Pond 
Sanctuary, will ensure a stronger future for birds 
and Wisconsin's natural heritage.

The land acquisition at Faville Grove also rep-
resents the culmination of another longtime 
friendship. Burkhard Laas, who always answered 
the phone with a hearty “Hello neighbor!” in his 
heavy German accent, passed away late in 2014. 
He cooperated for many years in the develop-
ment of the sanctuary, beginning in 2000 when 
he and his wife, Helga, permitted Madison Audu-
bon to plant six acres to prairie (named Helga’s 
Prairie when she passed away) to resolve a prob-
lem with siltation into the adjacent high qual-
ity wetland. On three separate occasions when 
Madison Audubon needed to spend grant funds 
before they expired, Burkhard sold parcels of land 
for incorporation into the sanctuary. Following 
Burkhard’s death, his son Jens and daughter In-
grid went to great lengths to assure that the re-
mainder of the family farm would be returned to 
its natural state for future generations. 

Working together, we are sure to accomplish 
even more in 2016 and beyond. Thank you!

Roger Packard, president
rpackard@uwalumni.com

Welcome to our special 
Annual Report edition of 
the MAS Newsletter

IN THIS ISSUE:
•	Annual Signature Field 

Trip Calendar (removable)
•	Year-in-review interviews 

with our Sanctuary and 
Education staff

•	Fiscal year 2015 financials
•	Board election ballot—

please vote!
•	Evenings with Audubon  

lecture series schedule

COVER PHOTO: The incredible lines of the great blue heron. Photo by Arlene Koziol
TOP: Friends tagging monarchs at Goose Pond Sanctuary. Photo by Emily Meier

Madison Audubon is a proud member  
of the following organizations:
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Looking west from the high recessional moraine at Faville Grove Sanctuary, a harrier floats 
low over the snow-covered prairie, tipping and turning effortlessly as it scours the tawny win-
ter grasslands in search of an unwary individual among abundant small mammals and birds, 
which themselves are enjoying an abundance of seeds served up by the native vegetation. 

The landscape here approaches a harrier’s idea of paradise, and is getting closer all the time 
to that ideal. Due west lies more than a mile of unbroken habitat, mostly wetland, protect-
ed by neighboring landowners, including the University of Wisconsin Zoology Museum. 
South of that, we see an area the characteristic golden-russet of prairie, and beyond, the 
snow-white of agricultural fields stripped of vegetation for the winter. This area, one-half 
mile square, has been permanently protected by the neighboring landowner through the 
federal Wetland Reserve Program. The prairies we see were planted by Madison Audubon 
volunteers over the past two years. Unseen beneath the snow in the ag fields is a truckload 
(literally) of prairie and wetland seed hand-collected and broadcast this fall by Madison 
Audubon volunteers. This hidden treasure promises to turn the white areas tawny in future 
winters. Hidden behind rolling hills are wetlands restored this past summer by bulldozers 
that filled drainage ditches and excavated shallow depressions to hold water.

Immediately north of the Zoology Museum tract lies the 160-acre former Burkhard and 
Helga Laas farm. Sections of the farm have been incorporated into Faville Grove Sanctu-
ary over many years. This past November, Madison Audubon acquired the remaining 96 
acres of the farm from Burkhard’s estate.

Included in the new acquisition is an isolated wetland with open water and floating bog, 
oak woods, savanna, and about 70 acres of tillable land. We plan to paint the cropland in 
more harrier-friendly hues in the coming years, and to control invasive vegetation in the 
woodlands and wetlands on the property. The purchase brings the north-south extent of 
protected land at the sanctuary’s west end to an uninterrupted 1¾ miles—harrier paradise 
indeed, and a sublime panorama from atop the Faville Grove moraine. At Faville Grove Sanc-
tuary alone, Madison Audubon now holds title or easements to 673 acres that is open to the 
public, and is managing about 400 acres more in cooperation with neighboring landowners.

Thanks to generous contributions from nature lovers like you, we have raised about 
two-thirds of the $670,000 needed for acquisition and ongoing management of the 
site. The resident harriers, and myriad other inhabitants of this diverse landscape, will 
definitely appreciate any contribution you can make in support of the project. We hope 
you will visit Faville Grove in 2016!

Upcoming opportunities to enjoy Faville Grove Sanctuary include our Mid-winter  
Snowshoe field trip on Feb. 13, as well as regularly scheduled brush-cutting work parties.  
To learn more, visit madisonaudubon.org/calendar

Painting in a harrier's hues
As Faville Grove Sanctuary grows, color returns to the landscape

2015 MADISON AUDUBON 
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LEFT: Sunlight feeds an old 
oak at Faville Grove Sanctuary
Photo by Jeff Pieterick
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Madison Audubon Sanctuary staff reflect on 2015

A YEAR WITH THE LAND

Drew Harry joined the Faville Grove team early 
this year as resident land steward. His incredible 
work ethic, reflective and observant nature, and 
gracious demeanor make him a welcome asset 
to the sanctuary. Drew's overview of the year at 
Faville Grove paints a wonderful picture for those 
who love the landscape of Jefferson County. 

Looking back on 2015, what were the highlights of 
your year at Faville Grove Sanctuary?

With the helping hands of dozens of volunteers, 
we assisted a neighboring landowner in restor-
ing nearly 40 acres to high-quality native habi-
tat.  Over the past three years, we have collected 
seed and restored about 80 acres of this neigh-
bor’s Wetlands Reserve Program land, with the 
rest of the acreage consisting of wetland, wood-
land, and wildlife scrapes. With the acquisition of 
96 acres on the Laas property, Madison Audubon 
Society has created a north-south protected cor-
ridor 1.75 miles long, stretching into perpetuity. 

What was your favorite bird/wildlife sighting?

My favorite birds were the hundreds of great 
egrets who visited the pond along Highway 
89. Seeing gray fox kits in the ledge savanna 
was incredible, too.

Was there a particular plant that captured your 
attention this year?

Reed canary grass swallowed my attention 
while the interns and I fought it to reclaim 
wetland areas for native plants. The good 
news is that we’ve made excellent progress 
on this invasive plant throughout the sanctu-
ary! The prairie phlox at Snapper Prairie was 
hard to miss during early summer. The pink 
flowers of this plant lit up the landscape after 
a prescribed burn this spring.

Do you have a favorite memory from 2015?

My favorite memory was finding 108 bird 
species in the sanctuary…in one day!  During 
the Great Wisconsin Birdathon, the Faville 
Grove Sanctuary team broke its previous re-
cord of 107 species.  Around 8 p.m. on the 
night of the Birdathon, the devoted team 
of 15 that had been birding since 4 a.m. was 

stuck at 107 species.  We listened for owls, 
but started to pack it up after half an hour of 
silence. An odd sound came from the hill to 
our west, and I wearily wondered what exot-
ic bird made such a call. Turns out it wasn’t 
a bird at all, but MAS President Roger Pack-
ard in his car, alerting us to a great horned 
owl perched in a nearby tamarack. The still 
bird stuck out against the waning light, then 
slowly receded into the night sky.  

What was the biggest challenge you faced?

Our biggest challenge was an exciting one—
organizing and coordinating the planting of 
40 acres of prairie, preceded by the collec-
tion of over 100 native species from within 
our restorations. Thanks to the organization-
al skills and experience of David Musolf and 
Roger Packard, the day went incredibly well. 
Thanks to the hands of 62 volunteers over 
two Saturdays, the planting went quickly. I’ll 
remember how beautiful a day it was, and 
how happy everyone was. Good work will 
make people feel that way. 

Tell us a funny story from your year at Faville Grove. 

Working with our intern crew was always a 
lot of fun. This year, a terrible pun from one 
of our interns sticks out in my mind: when 
asked how old he thought a bur oak tree 
was, he responded “It’s from the baroque 
[bur-oak] period.”

What was the most joyful moment you had at  
Faville Grove Sanctuary?

The interns and I were cutting brush at the Ar-
boretum’s Faville Prairie State Natural Area.  We 
had spent a lot of time there throughout the 
summer, and our goal was to clear a section 
of brush from the prairie. On a Friday we cut 
through the final wall of brush, connecting two 
pieces of formerly disjointed prairie. The sudden 
uninterrupted view was awesome, and we all 
raised our hands over our heads and cheered.  

What project was particularly satisfying this year?

Most satisfying was seeing the seed barn loaded 
with native seed, almost all collected from Faville 

Grove Sanctuary. I almost felt like a Byzantine 
merchant, loaded with purses of riches from 
around the globe.  

What are you most looking forward to in 2016?

Initiating restoration on the newly acquired 96 
acres at Faville Grove, especially the area around 
the pond. Surrounding the pond are huge, open-
grown oaks.  Once cleared of invasive brush, the 
transition from pond to wetland to savanna to 
prairie will look terrifically pre-settlement.   

What do members need to know about what's  
happening at Faville Grove Sanctuary in 2016?

There are plenty of upcoming events and field 
trips on our calendar! We always appreciate help 
with prescribed burns, invasive species control, 
and seed collecting. We welcome visitors and 
if you’d like a companion to go birding, or to 
take a walk to enjoy the landscape, email me at  
faville@madisonaudubon.org. Come visit us! 

"Good work will make people feel that way"—happiness abounds at Faville Grove

Drew saw his efforts come full-circle as he 
helped to plant new prairie with seeds he 
and MAS volunteers collected in 2015.
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Goose Pond is a sparkling gem on a sunny day. 
Light reflects brilliantly off the water, which 
holds hundreds of waterfowl afloat. Behind the 
Pond's rich history and beautiful scenery are 
two dedicated sanctuary managers: Mark Mar-
tin and Sue Foote-Martin, who live and breathe 
conservation. If you’ve been lucky enough to 
meet Mark and Sue, you understand this ded-
ication. If you haven’t yet met, join us at the 
Sanctuary for an event, to volunteer, or to hear 
the incredible stories they have from their years 
of service to the land. Mark and Sue recently re-
flected on 2015 and all it brought for the birds, 
wildlife, and people who love Goose Pond.

Looking back on 2015, what were the highlights 
of your year at Goose Pond?

The relocation of a snowy owl named 
“Goose Pond” in mid-February was a big 
highlight. It was exciting to be able to fit 
him with a transmitter that enabled us to 
follow his movements through March. The 
other highlight was entomologist Kyle John-
son’s official confirmation of state-endan-
gered Silphium borer moths at Goose Pond.  
Goose Pond Sanctuary may contain the 

highest population of Silphium borer moths 
in Illinois, Michigan, Missouri, Ohio and Wis-
consin. The work of our members to support 
Madison Audubon’s sanctuaries is helping 
ensure this habitat is available for this im-
portant, rare species, and many others.

What was your favorite bird sighting? What kinds 
of rare birds did you spot at the Sanctuary?

The best bird sighting at Goose Pond was a 
little gull that was new to our sanctuary bird 
list. Our favorite sighting was the male Eur-
asian wigeon at Erstad’s Prairie. Other rare 
and interesting bird sightings at Goose Pond 
in 2015 were Ross’s geese, red-necked grebe, 
cattle egret, white-faced ibis, merlin, a col-
or-banded peregrine falcon, and northern 
mocking bird. We were pleased to also see 
two collared trumpeter swans on the pond 
late last year. 

Was there a particular plant that captured your 
attention this year?

Meadow blazing star not only captured our 
attention, but also the attention of thousands 
of monarch butterflies! They are incredibly 

drawn to this beautiful purple 
prairie flower, and we tagged 
over 150 monarchs this season 
on these plants alone.

Do you have a favorite memory 
from the year? 

Our favorite memories were 
seeing the excitement of those 
who joined us to help tag mon-
archs as part of a nationwide 
citizen science research proj-
ect this fall. Susan Siman, one 
of Madison’s favorite person-
alities from Channel 3’s Live at 
Five, joined us one afternoon 
(at left) to tag butterflies and 
share the story with her view-
ers. Overall, we had 155 vol-
unteers who helped us tag a 
record 639 monarch butterflies 
at the sanctuary! 

What was the most challenging project you had 
at Goose Pond this year?

Coordinating the Breeding Bird Atlas II in Co-
lumbia County is challenging—but important. 
Our goal is to find birders to confirm nesting 
species in the county over a five-year period. 

What was the most joyful moment of 2015?

Mark, along with long-time volunteers Jim Hess 
and Bill Walters, had a record-setting day count-
ing birds within the Goose Pond area of the Poy-
nette Christmas Bird Count. The late open water 
at Goose Pond meant that we saw more species 
than we ever have in our 16 years of doing the 
count. You can read all about what we saw in the 
“News Updates” of the MAS website.

What projects were particularly satisfying this year?

We loved learning from our nest box coordi-
nator, Brand Smith, that a total of 110 kestrels 
fledged this year. Additionally, we had many 
black terns fledge from our nest platforms 
in four wetland areas, and we all benefitted 
from Nathan Hill's Eagle Scout project fencing 
shrubs at the sanctuary. 

What are you most looking forward to in 2016?

We are looking forward to planting a wildlife 
food plot, beginning a research project on Sil-
phium borer moths, and continuing our work 
with the Breeding Bird Atlas. We are thrilled to 
have Maddie Van Cleve, who has worked with 
us as an intern for two years, join us full time as 
our land steward in May. Last but certainly not 
least, we’re excited to announce that we are in 
the early stages of the design and construction 
of a viewing platform on Prairie Lane! Dona-
tions toward the platform will be matched up 
to $25,000 thanks to the John Kaiser family, 
which has visited and supported Goose Pond 
through five generations. Stay tuned for more 
ways to help with this exciting project that will 
improve the experience of visitors to Goose 
Pond for many years to come.

Mark and Sue are always willing to answer 
questions about Goose Pond Sanctuary. Con-
tact them at goosep@madisonaudubon.org. 

From snowy owls to Silphium borers: a banner year at Goose Pond Sanctuary

Mark Martin helps Susan Siman train for her next career as 
a butterfly ecologist.

5

Rattlesnake master at Hopkins Road Prairie, 
Madison Audubon's Goose Pond Sanctuary.

All feature photos by Emily Meier
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ADVOCACY—4%
ADMINISTRATION—14%
FUNDRAISING—9%

SANCTUARIES—50%
EDUCATION—23% 

OTHER—11%
INVESTMENTS—19%

GRANTS—16%

MEMBERSHIPS—1.5%

CONTRIBUTIONS—51%

SPECIAL EVENTS—1.5% 

Fiscal Year 2015 Financials

INCOME 
Contributions
Grants
Memberships 
Special Events
Investments
Other 

TOTAL INCOME

 
$218,466

69,978
7,550
6,336

81,157
48,975

$432,462

EXPENSES 
Sanctuaries
Education
Advocacy
Administration 
Fundraising

TOTAL EXPENSES

 
$228,741
106,002

18,676
64,930
42,744

$461,093

*A final financial audit will be available by April 1, 2016

L IAB I L IT IES
Accounts payable 
Accrued expenses 
Notes payable

TOTAL LIABILITIES

ASSET S
Cash 
Accounts receivable 
Prepaid expenses
Investments
Beneficial interest  
   in remainder trust
Property &  
   equipment (net)

TOTAL ASSETS

 

$160,385 
7,212
5,053

934,708
  

204,303

5,462,172

$6,773,833

 

$3,250
20,346
17,109

$40,704

STATEMENT OF  
FINANCIAL POSITION

NE T AS SETS
Unrestricted 
Temporarily  
   restricted 
Permanently  
   restricted

TOTAL NET ASSETS*

TOTAL LIABILITIES  
   & NET ASSETS

*Mostly comprises value  
  of Sanctuary land

 

$5,740,324

939,826

52,978

$6,733,128

$6,773,833

Established in 1935 as a birding club, Madison Audubon Society has grown 
to be south-central Wisconsin's leading bird conservation organization. 
Thank you for being part of a proud community dedicated to a better 
future for the birds, land, and people of Wisconsin.

TOP: The scrolling swirls and prairie-sky blue of red-winged blackbird eggs. Photo by Carolyn Byers
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JOIN BOTH  
MADISON AUDUBON & 
NATIONAL AUDUBON

	 New Membership

	 Renewal

Name(s) 			 

Address 			 

				  

Email 			 

	 $40 Individual Membership

	 $60 Family Membership

	 $25 Student Membership

	 $ 	   
	 Additional Gift to Madison Audubon 

	 Gift in Honor of:

	 Gift in Memory of:

	 Gift Membership for:

Name(s) 			 

Address 			 

				  

email 			 

	  Check to Madison Audubon enclosed

Pay by	 	 Visa	 	 MasterCard

Name on card 	

Card # 	

Expiration Date 	

Three-digit code on card back 	

	  Yes, I would like to find out 	  
	  more about Madison Audubon’s  
	  Legacy Society. Please contact me!

 PLEASE RETURN THIS 
FORM TO THE ADDRESS ON 
PAGE 12, OR GIVE ONLINE AT 
madisonaudubon.org
Madison Audubon Society and National Audubon 
Society are tax-exempt, not-for-profit organi-
zations under Section 501(c)(3) of the Internal 
Revenue Code. When you join, you will receive 
subscriptions to both the Madison Audubon 
newsletter, published four times per year, and to 
AUDUBON magazine, published six times per year. 

Carolyn Byers, former MAS education and opera-
tions specialist, recently took over the role of edu-
cation director for all of Madison Audubon's youth 
programming. Carolyn brings not only expert 
knowledge of birds to her students, but an enthusi-
asm for teaching about nature that is unmatched!  

Was there a particular program that really defined 
MAS education efforts this year?

Our Climate Initiative, which included a partnership 
with a 4th grade class at Lincoln Elementary, was 
one huge constant for me this year. This curriculum 
teaches climate change using birds, and empowers 
students to become scientists through a year-long 
phenology project. Watching the class grow in their 
knowledge of both birds and climate, and seeing 
them become more comfortable out in nature as 
weeks went by, was truly a wonderful experience. 

Do you have a favorite memory from the year? 

A field trip to Goose Pond got completely rained 
out—the kids were soaked despite their make-
shift trash bag raincoats. I wasn’t certain that 
they would remember the trip very fondly, until I 
caught up with one of the students this year. He 
asked if we had any trips planned “like that awe-
some one where we got rained on—that was the 
BEST TRIP EVER!”

What was the biggest challenge you faced?

I work with a lot of students who have challeng-
ing home lives. One of the things I struggled with 
this year was pushing through all of the issues that 
might arise because of this, and engaging them in 
nature. With each new kid, you need to find the 
“hook” that draws them out and interests them. 

What was the most joyful moment you had at while 
teaching this year?

This summer we brought some kindergarteners 
from Vera Court Community Center on a birding 
walk at Cherokee Marsh. Some of them had never 
used binoculars, and they LOVED it. There was so 

much laughter that day, simply because the kids 
were seeing the world in an entirely new way. 

What was the most satisfying part of your year?

Watching kids that were once uncomfortable spend-
ing time in nature transform into bug-collecting, 
bird-observing, plant-identifying mini-scientists.

What are you most looking forward to in 2016?

Continuing—and expanding!—our partnership with 
Lincoln Elementary. The school has such a wonder-
fully supportive staff that has a close bond with their 
students. The students trust their teachers, and be-
cause of that are ready to learn anything I throw at 
them—whether it be identifying hawk scat or learn-
ing about the carbon cycle. I also want to empha-
size that this is all possible because of the support 
of MAS members. Together, we will be able to help 
our local kids realize that nature is all around them, 
and help them feel more connected to their envi-
ronment. I’m looking forward to making lots of new 
memories, and sharing them with our members! 

Carolyn would love to answer your bird- and educa-
tion-related questions—email her at carolyn.byers@
madisonaudubon.org or attend one of her field trips! 

Our thanks to the foundations, organizations, and 
individuals listed on pages 10-11 whose generosity  
brought meaningful (and fun!) nature education 
to thousands of kids and young adults in 2015.
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Sharing birds and nature with our communities 
MAS education programs focus on getting kids outside

Education director Carolyn Byers shares a smile 
and a moment of wonder with a young butterfly 
enthusiast.
Photo by Emily Meier

“
.”

There was so much laughter 
that day, because the kids 
were seeing the world in an 
entirely new way.

– Carolyn Byers
MAS EDUCATION DIRECTOR
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In Memory of George Austin
  Shirley Austin
  John and Joanne Powles
In Memory of Susan Connell-Magee
  Kevin Magee
In Memory of Leigh Couch
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In Memory of Amy Fissel
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  Pat Ready
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  Bruce Blandsness
  Julie Blandsness and Ricky Griese
  E. Ann and Robert Djupstrom
  Don and Anne Hiefner
  David Musolf and Roger Packard
  Maria Pierz
  Ed and Seliesa Pembleton
  David Tillotson

In Memory of Anna Marie Huset
  Sharon and Warren Gaskill
  David Huset
  Mark Martin and  
    Sue Foote-Martin
In Memory of Charles Loufek Kimport
  Nancy Hylbert
In Memory of Leonard Verhasselt
  Sue and Terrill Knaack
In Memory of Donna Kraft
  Group Health Cooperative of  
    South Central Wisconsin
In Memory of Bob Lazers
  Mark Martin and Sue Foote-Martin
In Memory of Frankie Locke
  Dorothy Haines
In Memory of James J. Lottes
  Joanne Lottes
In Memory of Grace Martin
  Mark Martin and  
    Sue Foote-Martin
In Memory of Amy Mendel-Clemens
  Hope Oostdik

In Memory of Liz Middleton
  Patricia Becker
  Martha Christensen
  Frances Johnson
  Charlotte Kalish
  Mark Martin and Sue Foote-Martin
In Memory of Patricia Jean Raymond
  Rita Loving
In Memory of Gene Roark
  Mark Martin and Sue Foote-Martin
In Memory of Robby
  Louise Robbins
In Memory of John and Nancy Schunk
  Jim and Sally Meier
In Memory of Neil Skinner
  Margaret Skinner
In Memory of Joe Sloup
  Karen and Mike Austad
  Curt and Arlys Caslavka
In Memory of Jim and Laura Tyndall
  Marilyn Meade
In Memory of Carol Jean Warner
  Janice and Richard Paynter

In Memory of Ben Washburn
  Catherine Ahrens
  Alice Baird
  Janet Bauman
  Barbara Besadny
  William and Catherine Charboneau
  Florence Cole
  Robert and Mary Cole
  Ted Crabb
  Frances Erney
  Timothy and Renee Farley
  Claire Gervais and David Blouin
  Donald and Mary Harkness
  Fannie Frazier Hicklin
  Murray and Susan Katcher
  Susan Kau and Randall Zirk
  Susan and Bradley Manning
  Fred and Judy Middleton
  David Musolf and Roger Packard
  June Muzzi
  B. Ann Neviaser
  Frederic and Janelle Robinson
  Nancy Schaefer
  John and Linda Schilling
  Allan Shands

In Memory of Ben Washburn 
(continued)...
  Carl and Elizabeth Silverman
  Floyd and Ellen Stautz
  David Tillotson
  Barbara Washburn
  Mary Washburn
  Nancy Washburn and  
    Mark Spring
  Sally Washburn
  Oliver and Marilyn Williams
In Memory of E. Preston and Jane H. 
Wood, Amy Wood, and Ken Wood
  Tom Wolfe and Pat Powers
In Memory of Ken Wood
  Helen Baldwin
  Gary and Lynn Johnson
  Levi and Janet Wood

Donations in Memory

Young birders find a place to land
Wisconsin now has an active club for fledgling bird enthusiasts

When Ryan Treves started birding, he was only 
six years old. Thanks to some inspiration from 
his mother, a wildlife biologist, and family 
travels around the world that allowed him to 
spot birds that most Wisconsinites only see in 
copies of National Geographic, Ryan's interest 
wasn't just a passing fancy. Now, he's spear-
heading the effort to get more of his peers in-
volved in birding and bird conservation efforts 
across the state. We recently quizzed Ryan 
about his own personal interest in birds, as 
well as his motivations for forming a more co-
hesive community of young enthusiasts across 
the state.

What about birds captivated you at such a 
young age?

What most captured my attention in birds was 
their brilliant variety in color, shape and size. 
From the iridescent blue of the woodland king-
fisher to the fiery orange of the male Blackbur-
nian warbler, I have always loved finding flecks 
of color high in the trees. I hope this diversity 
will be visible for generations to come.

Why did you start the Wisconsin Young 
Birder's Club?

Recently, I really began to appreciate the in-
credible birding community here in Wiscon-
sin. I felt distinctly alone as a teenage birder, 
however. Yet I believed that there must be 
more enthusiasts out there like me. I found-
ed the WYBC for the purpose of connecting 
young birders in Wisconsin and to build a  

stronger community and encourage others 
that they are not alone.  I hope that, through 
peer interaction, those teens interested in 
birds will continue to pursue a passion in 
birds. In addition, I envision an established 
club drawing more kids into the realm of bird-
watching as an activity for all ages, not just 
adults. In short, I believe the WYBC has the 
potential to establish a stronger framework 
for Wisconsin’s next generation of birders.

What role do young birders play within the larger 
birding community? 

Birdwatching isn’t just counting species, it’s 
protecting the birds. Dozens and dozens of 
birders are working to preserve habitat, mon-
itor populations and conserve bird diversity in 
Wisconsin. We must ensure that there will al-
ways be people to do this. The young birders 
of today with passion for nature will be those 
who fight for its preservation in the future. 
Young bird lovers aren’t merely the birders of 
tomorrow, but the defenders of tomorrow.

Madison Audubon Society is proud to spon-
sor the WYBC. The Club's first official field 
trip will be at Goose Pond Sanctuary on 
March 20. If you'd like to help with the 
WYBC, or if you know someone who would 
be interested in joining the group, contact 
Ryan at ryantreves@gmail.com, and follow 
the Wisconsin Young Birders Club online at 
their website, wisconsinyoungbirdersclub.
wordpress.com, and on Facebook!

Ryan Treves is a 15 year-old birder from  
Madison who is working to connect young 
birders across the state. MAS is proud to  
support Ryan and his efforts to build  
community within a new generation  
of birders. Way to go, Ryan!

Bequests
Elizabeth Middleton
Margaret Winston
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Brigitte Thomson
Tom and Kathie Brock
Stephen and Mary Burrell
Dorothy Haines
Galen and Grace Hasler
Susan and Terrill Knaack
Arlene and Jeff Koziol
Marcia MacKenzie
Jan and Del Pigg
Patricia Saltz
Allie Schmitz
Topf Wells and Sally Probasco
Blue Moon Restaurant
Capitol Lakes
City of Fitchburg
Dane County Parks
Dutch Designs
Great Dane Pub & Brewing
Hanson & Leja Lumber Co.
Lakeland Cold Storage
Mounds Pet Food Warehouse
Next Door Brewing Co.
Passion Planner LLC
Vern's Appliance of Lodi
Wild Birds Unlimited

In-Kind Donations

BALLOT FOR BOARD ELECTION

Four members of the Madison Audubon board of 
directors have terms that expire in March 2016. The 
board of directors has unanimously nominated all four  
to stand for re-election. 

Each Madison Audubon Society Member may vote 
for up to four candidates to serve three-year terms on 
the nine-member MAS board of directors. For family 
memberships, two members of the family may vote.

Please indicate your vote(s) by checking the 
boxes at right, or vote on online at:

madisonaudubon.org/ballot

You may vote electronically or cut 
out this ballot and mail it to the 
Madison Audubon Society office.

	 Arlyne Johnson

	 Susan Knaack

	 Topf Wells

	 Joanne Jones

LEFT: A new pollinator-specific prairie 
planted at Goose Pond Sanctuary in Decem-
ber will create a haven for bees and more. 
Photo by Carolyn Byers

Welcome to the flock, Maddie!
We are excited to welcome Maddie Van Cleve 
as our full-time Goose Pond land steward this 
May, after she completes her M.S. in landscape 
architecture at UW-Madison. Maddie is currently 
studying seeding times for early blooming prairie 
forbs such as pasqueflower, bird foot violet, prai-
rie smoke, and others. 

Maddie is already a familiar face around Goose 
Pond, having Worked as an intern for the past two 
summers and as part-time land steward this fall 
and winter. 

LEFT: Maddie is already making an impact: this spring, 
she helped install black tern nest platforms around 
Columbia County, which led to the success of many 
breeding pairs. Photo by Mark Martin

ADVOCACY 
ALERT 

Make your voice 
heard at the Spring 
Conservation  
Congress hearings

Madison Audubon would like to en-
courage members to participate in this 
year's Wisconsin Conservation Con-
gress Spring Hearings.

The WCC is a group of elected del-
egates who advise the Natural Re-
sources Board of Wisconsin. Each 
year at spring hearing sessions held 
in all Wisconsin counties, delegates 
are elected and advisory questions 
are introducted. 

Madison Audubon Members may 
find several advisory questions of in-
terest, including the proposal to ban 
lead ammunition and fishing tackle. 

To participate in the WCC spring 
hearings, visit the Wisconsin DNR 
website to determine the location 
of your county's hearing. The 2016 
Spring Hearings will take place on 
April 11.
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$10,000 & above

Jerry Martin
Estate of Liz Middleton
David Musolf
Roger Packard
Estate of Margaret Winston
Community Shares 
  of Wisconsin
Theda and Tamblin Clark 
  Smith Family Foundation
Kenneth W. Wood Trust 
  for the benefit of Madison 
  Audubon Society
Community Shares 
  of Wisconsin

$5,000 – $9,999

John Aeschlimann
Sherry and Doug Caves
Bernice and Loyal Durand
Jocelyn Jacobs
John Shillinglaw
Frances R. Dewing Foundation

$2,500 – $4,999

Tom and Kathie Brock
Gary and Jana Funk
Arlene and Jeff Koziol
Alliant Energy Foundation
Endres Manufacturing 
  Company Foundation
Green Bay Packers Foundation
Sixteenth Section Fund
University of 
  Wisconsin - Platteville

$1,000 – $2,499

Curt and Arlys Caslavka
Martha Christensen
Neal Deunk
Galen and Grace Hasler
Elisabeth Henderson
John and Marlen Kaiser
Dorothy Klinefelter
Marcia MacKenzie
James O’Brien
Sarah Packard
Mary Pearlman
Don Schmidt
Lisa Seibold
Deborah Turski
Mareda Weiss
Topf Wells and Sally Probasco
Jim Young
Neely Denholm Family Fund
Evjue Foundation
Grainger Matching 
  Charitable Gifts Program
Thomas Kemp Foundation
Land Trust Alliance
Natural Resources 
  Foundation of Wisconsin
Natural Resources Foundation 
  of Wisconsin’s C.D. Besadny 
    Conservation Grant Program
Robert and Angela Tramburg 
  Charitable Trust
Wisconsin Department 
  of Natural Resources

$500 – $999

Richard and Alice Appen
Roger and Ann Avery
Susan Babcock and 
  Thomas Kelly
Caroline Beckett and 
  Frank Sandner
Laura Bowles
Abigail and Lynn Christiansen
William and Jean Damm
Robert Greenler
Arlyne Johnson and  
  Mike Hedemark 
Joyce Knutson
Thomas Kuech

Lisa Lepeak
John Mitchell
Ron and Earlene Persche
Sylvia Peterson
Pamela Ploetz
Kathleen and Robert Poi
Susan Reynard
Ann and Paul Rutecki
Jim and Kathy Shurts
David Tillotson
Gene and Marlene Woehler
Levi and Janet Wood
Dane County 
  Environmental Council
Phoebe R. and John D. 
  Lewis Foundation
Pleasant T. Rowland 
  Foundation

$250 – $499

Patricia Becker
Judi Benade
Helen Boley
Steve Bower and 
  Leslie Demuth
Marcia Bradley
Patricia Brennan
Ann Burgess
Charlotte Burns
Diane Dempsey
Mary Ann and John Dillon
Patrick and Lloyd Eagan
Patricia Giesfeldt
Gerald Gunderson
Jeff Hamann
Jay Handy
Pamela Heaney
Jim and Marci Hess
Tod Highsmith and 
  Joan Braune
Margaret Lemon
Roland and Lynn Manthe
Jerry Minnich
Christine Olgren
Nolan Pope
Bob and Ginny Reetz
Matt Reetz and LeAnn White
David Rihn and 
  Valerie Bailey-Rihn
Stephen Robinson
Doris Rusch
Rose and Jim Sime
Baer Insurance Services
Designcraft LLC
Gathering Waters 
Conservancy
Home Savings Bank
Wegner LLP

$100 – $249

William and Loraine Adkins
Hugh Anderson
Mary Anglim
Robert and Wanda Auerbach
Edward Baker
Helen Baldwin
Janice Behn and David Henige
Robert Beilman
Callie Bell and Mary Thigpen
Diane Berry
Dale Beske and 
  Dorothy Gertsch
Jim Block and Terese Allen
William and Joan Brock
Sue Brockman-Zeigler
Dolores Buchler
Connie Carter
Nancy Ciezki and 
  Diane Kostecke
Wayne and Lynne Clark
Jane Cooper
Barbara and Ted Crabb
Linda Crubaugh
Nora Cusack and 
  Brent Nicastro

Mary Ann Damm
Lawrence and 
  Nancy Dewey
K. Donahue
Frederick and Juanita Ehrke
Rae Erdahl
Marty and Terry Evanson
Mary Federer
William and Colleen Feist
Janet Flynn and Gregory Tiedt
Arthur Fowler
Marie Fraser
Anne and Charles Frihart
Kay Gabriel
Kathleen Gallick
Lynne Gardner
Sharon and Warren Gaskill
Francis and Marianne Genter
Cliff Germain
Kennedy Gilchrist
Barbara Glass
Steve Glass
Carl and Peggy Glassford
Daniel Gomez-Ibanez
Laura and James Good
E. V. Hale
Elsie Ham
Kriss Hamilton
Margaret Hanson
Diane Heatley
Dennis Heisey
Charles Henrikson
Mary Kay and Jeffrey 
Hermanson
Lorne Hillier
Gretchen Hils
Les and Susan Hoffman
John and Judith Hutchinson
Lee and Rosemary Jones
Donna Junghans
Richard and Carol Karls
Shirley Jane Kaub
Nancy Kendrick-Miller
Charles and Susan Kernats
Larry Kneeland
Jack Ladinsky
Donald and Susan Lauffer
Bonnie Laviron
Arthur and Susan Lloyd
Bob and Peg Lyons
Melanie Maas
Bruce and Ruth Marion
Denise McCulley
Jeffrey McDonald
Mark and Jenny McGinley
Jack McLeod
Tom and Kate McMahan
Barbara Merz
Dianne Meyer
Patrick and Sandy Meyer
Karen Miller
Don and Kathy Miner
Gene Mitchell and 
  Janis Arnovich 
Richard Moravec
Alexander and Yvonne Nagel
Bill and Ginny Nelson
Jefren Olsen
Peter Oppeneer and 
  Lawrie Kobza
Alice Packard
Bruce Packard
Susan Paskewitz
Wayne and Jackie Pauly
John Peterson
Jeff Pieterick
Evan and Jane Pizer
Ellen Pryor
Carol and Dale Reuter
Peg and Robert Ridgely
Matt Rothschild
Ellen Roney and Joe Sokal
Scott Sauer
John Scharer
Mary Ellen Schmit

Michelle Schmitz
Peter and Colleen Schmitz
Jill Schniepp
Dean and Carol Schroeder
Lynn and Ed Schten
Mark Shahan and Laura Brown
Michael Sheets
Jerry Simmons
Sue Slapnick
Marlys Sloup
Robert and Suzanne Smith
Florian and Louise Smoczynski
Karla Snively
Mary Sobol
Brook Chase Soltvedt
John Sorenson and 
Tracy Wiklund
Jim and Jan Spredemann
Sandy Stark
Jane Steinhofer
Nancy Sugden and   
  Robert Newbery
Mary and Roy Thilly
Donald and Joanna Thompson
John Thompson
Rebecca Tradewell
Peggy and Jon Traver
Candyce Verburg
Donna and Bruce Wallbaum
George Weidner and 
Marilyn Yeates
Bonnie Weisel
Warren Werner
Kathleen Wessels
Lisa West
Stan Williams
Dan Wisniewski
Janet Wright
Bill Zimmerman
Baraboo Range 
  Preservation Association
Friends of MacKenzie 
  Environmental Center
Rockwell Automation 
  Matching Gift Program
West Side Garden Club

“My Own Vision” 

Nancy Abraham
Mary Albrecht
Amy Alstad
Carolyn Anderson
David Anderson
Henry Anderson
Karen Anderson
Kathleen Anderson
Marge Anderson
Wilmer Anderson
Arnold and Mary Andrews
Gary and Martha Antoniewicz
Priscilla Arsove
Karen Bailey
Don Baker
Timothy and Elizabeth Baker
Laura Beck-Nielsen
Kathleen and Paul Beckett
Barbara Bejna
Mary Benes and 
  George Strother
Barbara Benson
Paul Bentzen
Jon Bergquist
Mr. and Mrs. Barry Berman
Barbara Best
William Bethke
Constance Bettin
Neville and Lia Bittar
Elmer and Carol Bjerke
Carole Blemker
Terry Bloom
Kate Bolintineanu
Jay Bonnell
Jill Borcherding
Judy Bordson

Madison Audubon Society 2015 Donor Honor Roll

In Honor of Caroline Beckett
  Carla Wright
In Honor of Pat Boyden
  Phyllis Boyden
In Honor of Gareth Green
  Katie Green
In Honor of Jim Herrling
  Joyce E. Prosa Cowling
In Honor of Mark Martin and Sue Foote-Martin
  Tim and Linda Eisele
  Gary and Penny Shackelford
In Honor of David Musolf and Roger Packard
  Ed and Seliesa Pembleton
In Honor of Paul Noeldner
  Barbara Jenkin
In Honor of my mother Peggy
  Maggie Jones
In Honor of Everett Reetz
  Bob and Ginny Reetz
In Honor of Brand Smith
  Alliant Energy Foundation
In Honor of Olive Thompson
  Jim and Rose Sime
In Honor of Topf Wells
  Kathleen Falk
In Honor of Mary Young
  Mary Manering

Donations in Honor

10 TOP LEFT: This tufted titmouse is especially grateful for MAS donors. Photo by Kelly Colgan Azar
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Brian Bostian
Scott Brandt
Mary Braskamp
Dean and Barbara Brasser
Inge Bretherton
Gerald and Jean Briggs
Janet Briggs
Ann Brink
Marshall Brinkman
Lyn Bryant
Paul and Suzanne Buckner
Diane Budyak
Roger Buffet
Carol Buelow
Theodore and Christine Bunck
Kevin Burke
Thomas Burton
Carol Cantwell
Daniel Carpenter
Daniel and Mary Caulfield
Dorothy Chapek
Jennifer Chipault
Maggie Christianson
Erica Christman
Anita Clark
Lois Clifcorn
Michael and Linda Clipson
John and Christine Coffin
David and Bevra Cole
Peter and Mary Cole
Susanna Coleman
Bob and Lisa Conley
Jane Considine
Thomas and Jean Consigny
Barbara Constans
Patricia Constans
William Cooke
Joseph and Barbara Corry
Thomas Cottington
Robin Craig
Alan and Marie Crist
Ruth Dahlke
Greg Dahmen
Dawn Danz-Hale
Frederick Davis
Linda Degnan
Bob and Ann Demars
Karen Dinah
Diana Dineen
Virginia Dodson
Carol Dombroski
Dorothy and Michael Donnelly
Patricia Donovan
Robert and Nancy Dott
Warren and Ruth Downs
Ellin Doyle
Linda Duychak and 
  Tom Gombar
Florence Edwards-Miller
Barbara and Gerald Eggleston
Lary Elledge
Roxann Engelstad
Judy Ettenhofer
Kristine Euclide and 
  Douglas Steege
Johanna Fabke
Patricia Fahrenkrug
Richard and Mary Fendrick
Paul and Susan Fieber
Madeline Fisher
Judith Foskett
Burnell Franke
Kathy Franke
Thomas Friedrich
Brian Frey
Glenn and Martha Fuguitt
Kathleen Fullin
Ann Fulton
Jane Furchgott
James and Audrey Fusek
Lynne Gardner
Bill and Sherrie Garrett
Joan Gates
Gretchen Geist
Johanna Ghei
Patricia Giese
Wanna Glass
Georgia Gomez-Ibanez

Aileen Gray
Lance Green
Dianne Greenley
Bonnie Grosnick
Francis Groves
Susan Gruber
Alice Gugerty
Delores Haak
Sandra Haley
Eric Hamburggaskill
Bonnie Hamer
James and Myrna Hanson
John and Cate Harrington
Emily Harris
Ashley Hasburgh
Joann Hayes
Anne Hecht
Jack and Nancy Heiden
Brian Heikenen
Chuck Heikkinen 
and Delia Unson
Rich and Kathy Henderson
Rebecca Herb
Karen Holden
Sarah Hole
Gary Holloway
Amy Ihlenfeldt
Harriet Irwin
John Jaeschke
James Jeffries
Mark Jeffries
Amy Johnson
Frances Johnson
Joan Johnston
Rick Jones
Gail Jusczak
Andrea Kaiser
Madeline Kanner
Joanne Kanter and 
Karen Gunderson
Regina Kanter-Cronin
Edward and Eleanor Kaputska
Peggy Kelbel
Debora Kennedy
James and Liesa Kerler
Kris Kesselhon
Todd and Ann Kiefer
Steve Klaven
William and Vicky Knoedler
John and Janet Knoeller
Joyce Clark Knutson
Kathy Koenig
Anne and Paul Koeppe
Oma Kortsch
Douglas Kratsch
John and Gail Kuech
Jeffrey Kuesel
Walter Kugler
Sharolyn La Flash
Jennifer Lambert-Newman
Jen Lanzendorf
Fay Lauf
Debra Lehner
Scott Lein
Christi Levenson
Joanne Leveque
Jane Liess
Orval and Kathleen Liljequist
Leon Lindberg
Audrey Lindley
Terry Lindow
Emily Link
Nancy Love
Lee Lovett
Jim and Marilyn Loving
Gabriele Lubach
David Lucey
Bruce Luecke
Alan and Rona Lukazewski
Charlie Luthin
Katheryn MacKie
Pamela and Michael Mackler
Tom and Pat Mair
Elizabeth Marcus
Sylvia Marek
Mary Martin
Ed Mason
Duane and Peggy Marxen

Josh Mayer
Patricia McConnell
Judith McNeil
Emily Meier
Wini Meier-Oakes
Caitlin Meilahn
Rose Meinholz
Tess Meuer
Thomas and Maureen Meyer
Vin and Dave Mickelson
Shawn Miller
Terry Moen
Julie Motz
Robert Mougin and 
Jane Raymond
Jodi Nachtwey
Charles Naeseth
Carol Naughton
Jack and Elaine Naughton
Ann Nelson
Edward Nelson
Virginia Nelson
Rolfe and Mary Nervig
Daniel and Gillian Nevers
Paul Noeldner
Dale Nordeen
Madeline Norris
Dean North
Tony and Darlene Nowak
Christine Olgren
Nancy Olmstead
Mary Olson
Doug and Joan Pahl
Ron and Pat Paska
Paul Patenaude
Carolyn Pauly
Leslie Paynter
Suzanne Perkins
Arlene Peterson
Tom Pfeiffer
Doreen Pfost
Merrilee Pickett and 
Tom Heine
Lori Pike
Tad Pinkerton
Steve and Lori Ploetz
Nancy Pollock
Patricia Prime
Betty Ptacek
Robert and Elizabeth 
Ragotzkie
Frank Ranallo
Sherrill Randall
Katherine Rasmussen
Renee Ravetta
Pat Ready
Warren and Dorothy Rebholz
Thomas Reif
Diane Remeika
Rebecca Ressl
Eugene Rice
Deborah Riccio
Bill Richner
Steve Richter
Linda Rigono
Julia Riley
Louise Robbins
William Robichaud
Gail & Ben Rogall
Deb Rohde
Elaine Rosenblatt
Mary Rubinstein
William Rudolph
Doris Rusch
Jerona Rykunyk
Holly Rylee
Arthur Ryzak
Steve and Joy Sample
Olivia Sanderfoot
Ellyn Satter
Darrell and Josephine 
Schiffman
Dale and Madeline Schoeller
MaryLee Schroeder
Peggy Schroeder
Paul and Glenna Schwalbe
Sharon Schweitzer
Betty Scott

Katherine Seiders
Donna Sereda
Bob Shaw
Steve and Marylynn Shirshac
Elizabeth Silverman
Byron and Lois Simon
Brand and Sharon Smith
Cheryl Smith
Galen and Rose Smith
Karen Smith
Rose and Nevenah Smith
Ross Smith
Gayland Snorek
Edwin Sommers
Lee Sorensen
Ed Spoon
B.N. Sridharan
Robert John Stanley
Daphne Stassin
Lee Steele
Rose and Trevor Stephenson
Kay Stevens
Judy and Walt Stevenson
Cicero Stewart
Janice Stoltz
Diane Stone
Vivian Stone
Aaron Stutz
Lee Syverud
William Taylor
Rayla Temin
Stan Temple
A.J. Theodore
Carole Thomas
Nancy Thomas
William Thomas
Shelagh Thomee
Dorothy Traisman
Jean and Arden Trine
Darrel Turner and Jane Haag
Rebecca Turnipseed
Barbara Unger
Peg Unger
Marilyn Vandeberg
Jeanne Virosco
Yvonne Vitense
Barbara Voelker
Janice Vogel
Sarah Jane Voichick
Susan Volenec
Thomas and Jennifer Vos
John and Lila Waldman
Bob Wallen
Mary Washburn
Rob Washenko and Mary Fahey
Harlan Waugh
Theresa Weber
Lawrence Weber
Forrest Weesner
Marie and Warren Weinstein
Sharon Weisenberger
Daniel Weiss
Warren Werner
Paul and Donna Werth
Jan Westemeier
Alvin Whitaker
Eleanor White
Guy Williams
Kirk Williams
Al Wilson
Gail Wirch
Dan Wisniewski
James Wold
Barbara Wolfe
Fred and Karen Wollenburg
Marcel Wuethrich
Resha Wyman
Geoff Yoerger
Erika Zar
Janice Zawacki
Joan and Steven Ziegler
Mary Ann Zownir
Farmco LLC
Sage Management 
Services LLC
McFarland School District

11

Your love of birds 
can shape the future!

Remembering MAS in your will or 
estate plan honors a commitment 
to our natural world and provides 
support that will protect Wiscon-
sin’s amazing birds and share na-
ture with our kids and grandkids 
forever. We invite you to become a 
part of our planned giving recog-
nition group, the Legacy Society.

There are many ways to create 
a legacy gift. Give Matt a call at 
(608) 210-1441 and we will help 
find the perfect solution for you.

If you have already named MAS 
in your estate plans, we’d love to 
thank you and invite you to join 
the Legacy Society! 

A warm welcome to our newest  
Legacy Society member, Sandy Stark!  

Alliant Energy Foundation
The Evjue Foundation
Dane County Environmental Council
Endres Manufacturing Company Foundation
Frances R. Dewing Foundation
Friends of the MacKenzie Center
Green Bay Packers Foundation
National Audubon Society Climate Grants
Natural Resources Foundation of Wisconsin's 
  C.D. Besadny Conservation Grant Program
Neely Denholm Family Fund
Phoebe R. and John D. Lewis Foundation
Pleasant T. Rowland Foundation
Sally Wilmeth and Terry Geurkink Family Fund
Theda and Tamblin Clark Smith 
  Family Foundation
Wisconsin Environmental Education Board

Education Program 
Grantors
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FACEBOOK 
Madison Audubon Society

INSTAGRAM 
@MadisonAudubon 

TWITTER 
@MadisonAudubon 

JO I N OUR FLOCK! 
FOLLOW US ON SOCIAL MEDIA

EVENINGS WITH AUDUBON

THE AMAZING ECOLOGY OF AFRICAN BIRDS
From the diminutive crombec to the enormous ostrich...join The Field Museum's 
Josh Engel to explore the ecology of some of the world's most incredible birds.
Presented in partnership with the UW-Madison Undergraduate Zoological Society

 	 FEBRUARY 16  |  7 p.m. - 8:30 p.m. 
	 UW Arboretum Visitor Center  |  1207 Seminole Highway  |  Madison, WI 

NEBRASKA'S RIVER OF CRANES &  
THE GRASSROOTS CAMPAIGN THAT SAVED IT
Each spring, a half million sandhill cranes converge on Nebraska's Platte River. 
Author Doreen Pfost will share the story behind the conservation of the region.

	 MARCH 15  |  7 p.m. - 8:30 p.m. 
	 Capitol Lakes Main Ballroom  |  333 W. Main Street  |  Madison, WI 

CELEBRATING EARTH DAY WITH TIA NELSON
Join us to hear the daughter of Earth Day founder Gaylord Nelson tell the 
story behind how the first Earth Day launched the environmental decade, 
and what it teaches us today about the challenge of addressing climate 
change. This program is also our annual meeting.
Presented in partnership with the UW-Madison Nelson Institute for Environmental Studies

	 APRIL 19  |  7 p.m. - 8:30 p.m. 
	 Wisconsin Institutes for Discovery  |  330 N. Orchard Street  |  Madison, WI 

SPRING 2016 SCHEDULE

SAVE THE DATE! Your donations during last year's 
BIG SHARE,  Community Shares 
of Wisconsin's online giving day, 
helped MAS raise over $4,500.

Help us SHARE BIG 
for birds on 

MARCH 1! 
madisonaudubon.org/big-share-2016


